FRIENDS OF THE BANKS SURGERY

MINUTES OF MEETING

HELD THURSDAY 22nd March 2012

Present: Dr S Clay; Jane Steel; Heather Canham; Bernard Singleton; Louise Marshall;  Ann Childs; Joan Pepper; Carolyn Necklen
Apologies: Adele Sime; Angie McCaughan 
Opened at 1.30pm 

Update on group.  Sadly two members of the group have informed us that they won’t be attending any further meetings due to personal problems.  They had wished us well for the future as a surgery and PRG.

Dr Clay updated the group on the current situation with the Doctors and that Dr Chu has now joined us and another GP has been in with a view to applying.

Angie McCaughan had put a further chase on the path lab (Andy Dorrington) about having the collection time changed to later for Blood Collections.  This was the response that we had now received from Pathology
‘No progress on van collection times at the moment due to the ongoing merger between Leicester and Nottingham Pathology services. What will happen in the future is that all GP van collections will be discussed once the merger has occurred. I cannot at this moment give you a time scale for this project.’
Jane Steel asked that if we were going to arrange the next meeting for May, if the members of the group would like to think about proposing or nominating a Chairperson for the group.  
Patient Questionnaire.  The results of the patient survey had been distributed and discussed 

Closed at 2.50pm

Next meeting arranged for Thursday 10th of May at 1.30pm

100 patients were handed questionnaires for completion and a member of the patient group collated the information which was changed to a %

Following discussion with the members of the group, the main areas of concern were as follows.

On the day appointments or booking ahead.

Patient’s posters are to be highlighted in the waiting area and also the reception team to advise patients on how they will book ahead if they do not wish to be seen on the day of their call.

Being kept waiting beyond appointment time.

Unfortunately the GP appointments have been running over which the group thought was most likely due to the locum GP’s which have been at the surgery.  The results and comments will also be discussed at a further meeting with the surgery team.  Reception to ensure that good communication in maintained with patients when surgeries are over running.
High volume of Locum Doctors
This is obviously a concern for patients at the Banks following the loss of two senior doctors.  Dr Clay is now covering clinics at The Banks.  Whilst he is not seeing patients, he is there to ensure the GP’s have good support, training and help to give a better level of service to the patients.  This will be maintained whilst new GP’s are recruited and Dr Clay will give ongoing support and advice.  This will help with the confidence in GP’s whilst increasing continuity for patients.
Confidentiality

Members of the group discussed the results of the question of confidentiality in the waiting room.  Whilst a radio is played, there was still concern that a conversation may be overheard.  It was asked if a room was available should a patient which to discuss anything in private.  A poster has now been placed in the waiting area for this purpose.
